ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

University of Kansas Room 2, Frank Strong Hall LAWRENCE, KANSAS

April 12, 1944

Mr. William B. Henderson 916 Walnut Street Kansas City 6, Missouri

Dear Mr. Henderson:

I certainly appreciate your fine assistance to Dick Soper.

A call to Dr. Allen's office today advises me that Dr. Allen thinks it would be better for Dick to come April 22. Apparently Phog must have an out-of-town date on the 14th. I will send you a copy of the Graduate Magazine, which is the official alumni publication. On page 22 you will see a story about Phog which will give you an idea of how busy he is.

April 22 is not going to be a good day for me to give Dick a lot of time. They have made me publicity director for the University, and the coaches want me to be down at the stadium assembling records being made at the Kansas Interscholastic Track Meet. I certainly will want to see Dick. Tell him to look me up either at my office or at the stadium.

We have nine outstanding young physical education teachers on our staff, and I am suggesting to Mrs. Alberta Hulteen, Dr. Allen's secretary, that she line up one of them to show Dick around some. For example, he should see Dr. Laurence Woodruff, registrar, and get certain facts and figures about courses, enrollment, and the like--also about his military status. Dr. Woodruff is a regular information bureau on military rulings.

You may be sure we will be greatly pleased to have Dick come up, and we will try to make his visit a pleasant and illuminating one.

Cordially,

FE/k
co: Dr. Allen

Secretary